History of Pleasant Point Park:

Originally called the "Cyrus Woodman Reservation" Pleasant Point Park was placed in a trust by the Woodman family.  In 1923 the Park was given to the Appalachian Mountain Club by Mary Woodman.
In 1945 the AMC gave the Park to the State of Maine.
In 1959, asked the State about acquiring Pleasant Point Park.  The State Park Commission said they would not entertain the idea of transferring ownership of
(Pleasant Point Park) because of their plan’s to develop the property.  However, the plans were not carried out due to the Class D (unsuitable for public recreation) water quality of the Saco River adjacent to Pleasant Point Park at the time.
In 1960 the Buxton Selectmen proposed a lease agreement with the State of Maine Park Commission. At their annual meeting, the townspeople voted it down, again because of the Class D designation.
In 1971 the Town of Buxton entered a 5-year renewable license with the State to use the land with some covenants in place.
In June of 1989 the Park was deeded to the Town on Buxton.
The original licensing from the Bureau of Parks and Recreation called the Park a "forest reserve" which is defined as an area of importance for wildlife, flora, fauna or other special interest." It is a generic term associated with protected forest areas.
History of the Park’s management:
In 1972 Carl Estes (Selectman) contracted with James Trask of RC and D Service Forester to make recommendations for the future management of the Park. Some of his suggestions are as follows:
        "management of the property should be along two principle lines, recreation and timber ."
        "As recreation is far and away the primary land use, the timber should be     
          managed to enhance (the Park)." Safety was a concern.
        "only proper timber management will allow the forest to (thrive) in the years to  
          come."
        "Also, timber management here would serve as a demonstration of good management to the general public."
        "cutting should be done to maintain stand health, vigor and to provide for reproduction rather than to 
          (maximize) timber benefits."
To this end, the Town chose to take a more active role in managing the Park by hiring a forestry expert to devise a long-range plan.  One of the primary steps of the plan called for an Archeology survey to be done in order to protect and preserve historically sensitive areas.  
Maine Historical Preservation Commission was hired to carryout what is called a level 1 survey where they spend a week searching for early home sites or other significant archeological sites.  They found not only 5 home sites from the 1700’s, but also the “garrison” or original fort site used by the early settlers.
Feeling that these were indeed important to Buxton’s heritage, we felt it was important to pursue what MHPC calls a level 2 survey to get more detail and widen the search.  We received a grant from NNOF specifically for this purpose.
